
United States Department of the Interior 
FISH AND WILDLIFE SERVICE 

Washington, D.C. 20240 

OCT 2 6 2009 

Mr. Christopher I. West 
Sage Grouse Coalition 
C/O PadWest 
8600 S.W. St. Helens Drive, Suite 100 
Wilsonville, Oregon 97070 

Dear Mr. West: 

In accordance with the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service's (FWS) Information Quality Act (IQA) 
guidelines, this letter responds to your request for correction dated August 6,2009, and received 
by us on August 13,2009, regarding two studies on the greater sage-grouse conducted by the 
Western Association of Fish and Wildlife Agencies (WAFWA). 

Determining Whether Information is Influential 

Your request for correction suggests that the FWS must base listing determinations solely on the 
best scientific and commercial data available. We agree. However, this does not preclude our 
review of all information available to us. At the time of our 2005 12-month finding, the Connelly 
et al. 2004 publication was considered some of the best available data. At the time of the 2008 
Interim Status Review, WAFWA's 2008 study was included among the literature we reviewed. 

At this time, we are preparing a newl2-month finding (species status review) on the greater sage- 
grouse throughout its range. Neither of the WAFWA studies you reference is now considered best 
available data because neither contains the most current information. While we are reviewing all 
information available to us, we will be basin-g our decision primarily on a new compendium of 
information to be published as a monograph in the Studies ofAvian Biology journal series. U.S. 
Geological Survey is serving as the lead editor for the monograph; the Service is not involved in 
reviewing, editing, or publishing the monograph. 






